
BULLETIN     
 
NO.:  21-068          
 
DATE:  April 30, 2021      
 
TO:  All Personnel       
 
FROM:   Robert Logan, Deputy Chief, Special Operations 
 
SUBJECT: Threats to San Diego Fire-Rescue Personnel 
 
Special Operations has seen an increase in threats made to San Diego Fire-Rescue   
personnel.  Below is information on the most recent threat and a reminder on the proper 
process of reporting suspicious activities or threats to personnel. 
 
Potential Threat to San Diego Fire-Rescue Personnel:  
 

• On December 7, 2020 Jonathan Michael Hatem (AKA Johnny Hatem) used his 
Instagram account to post a vague threat on the Anaheim Police Department’s social 
media page. 
 

• On April 3, 2021 Mr. Hatem used his Instagram 
account to post a vague threat toward San Diego 
Fire-Rescue’s Station 17. 

 
• Based on social media posts, law enforcement 

believes Mr. Hatem could be a danger to himself 
or others. 

 
• Mr. Hatem   allegedly threatened to use a knife 

to assault and vandalize the vehicle of an 
acquaintance. 
 

• Mr. Hatem frequents the Ocean Beach and 
Pacific Beach areas, possibly driving a maroon 
dodge van. 

 
Process for submitting a Suspicious Activity Report (SAR): 
 

• Report any suspicious activity or threats immediately. 
• To access the Suspicious Activity Report (SAR), please follow the following steps: 

o Access the SD LECC website at https://www.sd-lecc.org 
o Submit a SAR (Law Enforcement SAR Reporting) 
o Complete the Law Enforcement / Public Safety Reporting Lead Sheet 
o Click Submit SAR 
o Notify Battalion Chief Joe Scuri via the chain of command 

 
If you see the above individual, please report to law enforcement immediately and notify 
Battalion Chief Joe Scuri via the chain of command.  Battalion Chief Joe Scuri can be reached 
at (619) 980-0463 or jscuri@sandiego.gov with any questions or concerns. 
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